
Standard Mileage Rates Starting January 1 2025 
 
Instead of using the business portion of the actual expenses of operating a 
vehicle, IRS permits taxpayers to use a standard mileage rate.  The rates for 
travel on or after January 1, 2025, are: 
 
The business rate is 70 cents per mile (up from 67 cents per mile applicable for 
calendar year 2024).  The depreciation portion of this rate is 33 cents per mile 
(up from 30 cents per mile for 2024). 
 
Charitable rate is 14 cents per mile (same as it has been for years, since this is 
set by Congress). 
 
Medical and moving rate is 21 cents per mile (same rate as applied for 2024). 
 
Reminder – The standard mileage rate cannot be used for any vehicle where the 
taxpayer has claimed depreciation using a method “OTHER THAN STRAIGHT-
LINE FOR ITS ESTIMATED USEFUL LIFE.”  The straight-line method begins 
with the month the vehicle is placed in service, as opposed to MACRS which 
uses a half-year or mid-quarter convention.  In other words, a taxpayer cannot 
flip back and forth between the standard mileage rate and actual expenses if the 
taxpayer has ever claimed: 
-- §179 deduction, 
-- The additional first-year (aka “bonus”) depreciation, 
-- ACRS, or 
-- MACRS. 
 
Keep in mind MACRS, including straight-line MACRS, is depreciating the 
property over a set government prescribed life, as opposed to “over the 
estimated useful life.” 
 
The IRS News Release (IR-2024-312) states, “Taxpayers using the standard 
mileage rate for a vehicle they own and use for business must choose to use the 
rate in the first year the automobile is available for business use.  Then, in later 
years, they can choose to use the standard mileage rate or actual expenses.” 
 
Example 1, if a taxpayer normally keeps a vehicle for 6.5 years, then the 
depreciation must be straight-line over 6.5 years in order to flip back and forth 
between the standard mileage rate and actual expenses.  (Using MACRS 
straight-line over the MACRS recovery life of 5-years is not the same as “over the 
estimated useful life.”) 
 
Example 2, if a taxpayer normally keeps a vehicle for 100,000 miles, then the 
depreciation could be calculated using the straight-line method of dividing the 
cost by 100,000 miles and multiplying the “per mile depreciation” by the business 
miles driven in the year. 



 
Notice 2025-05 provides the 2025 mileage rates.  These are updated every year 
with an IRS Notice.  The annual Notices refer back to Revenue Procedure 2019-
46, which provides the rules for USING the mileage rates. 
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